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Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Thank you for choosing Cessnock Public School for your child’s first year of formal schooling. This is an 
exciting moment in the life of our school and your family, and we can’t wait to work with our parents 
and new students to smoothly transition to ‘Big School’ in 2022.  

A completed enrolment form must be submitted to the office by Tuesday 16th November, to 
enable your child to attend orientation, as per COVID 19 guidelines.  
 
In order to meet current DoE health guidelines and COVID-19 restrictions please see below for some 
important information.  
 

• Only one fully vaccinated parent or carer is allowed on the school site  
• Parent and carer will be required to check in using the school check-in code and show proof 

of vaccination status  
• Traditionally, parents have stayed for information sessions, however parents are not allowed 

on site for longer than 10 minutes under current restriction. As restrictions change, we hope 
to hold a parent morning tea at session 3. 

• If you or your child are displaying any flu like symptoms, you will be unable to enter the 
school grounds, as per DoE health guidelines. Please call the school if you are unable to 
attend any of transition sessions. 
 

Session 1: 
When: Thursday 18th November at 9.45am-11.00am  
 
Where: Parents and children are to enter Cessnock Public School through the gate on Rawson St 
(near the corner of Brandis St).  You will meet the kindergarten teachers for 2022 outside Cooinda 
(Hall) at 9.45am and this is also where you will collect your child at 11.00am.  
 
What to bring: 

• Students can wear comfortable casual clothing and enclosed shoes,  
• name badge (provided in learning pack), 
• a drink bottle  

 
 Further transition sessions:  
• Session 2: Thursday 25th November at 9.45am-11.00am  
• Session 3: Thursday 2nd December at 9.45am-11.00am  
 
 
We look forward to seeing you and your child at our great school on Thursday 18th November. 
 
Kind regards,  
Merilyn Burton    Sally Eagleton                                        Luke Wilson 
Principal    Instructional Leader         Assistant Principal/Infants 
Cessnock Public School   Cessnock Public School                       Cessnock Public School 
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